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Thames Valley Network

Minutes of the u3a Thames Valley Network Representatives’ Meeting

 held at Benson Parish Hall on Friday 27th October 2023
Present: 

Committee: Fay Sinai, Chair (Abingdon); David Morton, Vice-Chair, and website administrator (Reading); Derek Randall, Treasurer (Thame & District); Anne Marie Lord, Mins. Secretary (Chinnor & District); Susie Berry, Events Co-ordinator (Ridgeway); Avis Furness (Reading); Mary Blake (Newbury).
Representatives: Chris Fieldsend and Liz Rowe-Jones( Banbury); Tomy Duby and Janice Laker (Bicester); Fritha Irwin (Bourne End); Bruce Collins, Robert Goddard, Janet Russell (Bracknell Forest); Jane Barker (Chalfonts); James Cadle (Chess Valley); Karin Dawson-Smith, Annette Dearmum and Peter Way (Chinnor & District); Peter Foot (Faringdon & District); Celia Barnshaw (Goring Gap); Mike Price (Greater Thame); Janet Mills (Haddenham); Michael Wright (High Wycombe); Jenny Alder (Maidenhead); Robin Blake (Newbury); Jacqui Weiss and Mary Butcher (Reading); Marion Croxford and Annette Thompson (Ridgeway); Peter Beesley (Slough); Christine Phillips (South Bucks.); John Sutton and Nigel Webb (Thame & District); Neil Kelly (Thameside, Wallingford); Stephanie Steevenson (Thatcham); Lee Selman and Jack Telling (Wallingford); Beverley Birmingham (West Oxford); John Waddington (Wokingham); Chris Mould (Woodley). 
South East Region: Susie Berry

1. Welcome and Apologies: 

Fay welcomed everyone to this meeting.
Apologies received from: Patsy Thornton (Wokingham, TVN committee); Ann Martin and John Orchard (Abingdon); Patricia Foster (Banbury); Dorothy Morgan (Buckingham); Ian and Josephine Wright (Carterton); Kath Oldham (Didcot); Katharin Daking (Hungerford); David Part (Marlow & District); Frank Parisi (Milton Keynes); Michael Bosworth (Oxford); Graham Randall (Tring); June Grunwald and Lyn Toms (Wantage and Grove); Nick and Judy Sturley (Wendover); Dave Humphries (Windsor); Sisie Wood (Witney); Susan Blackshaw (Woodstock). 

2 Minutes of the last meeting (27th July 2023). Available on the TVN website and sent to Reps with the Agenda. These were agreed.
3 Matters arising.
None that would not be dealt with elsewhere. 
4 Chair’s report   Fay Sinai (sent with the agenda)
Resume of the Report:

4.1 SERN (South East Region Networks) meeting held shortly after the July reps’ meeting. This continues to have two acting Chairs. Liz Thackrey’s visit to the region had been very successful. Sue Russell, the Networks chair, presented an overview of what the network link does. Network link meetings are for everyone Reps are asked to keep their u3as informed about them. 

Fay was unable to attend a second meeting in September. Notes received indicate that Age UK is offering a seminar on ‘What to do if your self-funding and the money runs out.’ 

4.2 Fay attended the Network Link meeting in October. Avis will include this in her Report on Network Link.
4.3 Beacon: Mike has e-mailed all members on the Events Publicity list in order to tidy it up before Fay installs it in Beacon. 

Beacon for Networks is a database, it does not include any financial elements at present. 

 4.4i Fay is now on the EDI (Equality, Diversity, and Inclusion) committee. This committee has been functioning for some time, joining it has been a huge learning curve for Fay. 
4.4ii The EDI presentation at TVN last year was the first that the EDI committee had given face-to-face. Fay had received mixed feedback from members. A new and more up-to-date presentation has been put together to assist EDI presenters when running their workshops etc. The committee are also writing a handbook for Group leaders (and any other committee member who may require it) this will be available in the near future. 4.4iii This committee meets monthly on Zoom. Members were asked if they had any member within their u3a with a disability who would be prepared to write of their experience within their u3a. Fay knew of a visually impaired member in her u3a, her note may be included in the EDI Handbook. 
 4.4iv The EDI committee is seeking member volunteers to present the EDI workshop at u3a meetings.

Volunteer presenters will be trained and will be fully supported, they will work in pairs. 
TVN is one of the biggest networks with forty-nine u3as, delivering EDI training is important and Fay asked Reps to give this and the request for presenters some serious thought.
4.5 The Events team met in October and have a programme in hand to January 2024. The Events will be publicised on the website. Susie will add more in her Report.
4.6 Derek Randall, our Treasurer, and Anne Marie Lord, Minutes Secretary, are standing down as of the AGM 2024 having served 6 years and 11 years, respectively. Please contact Fay if you would like to find out more about taking on the role of Mins. Sec.
4.7 Concluding on a positive note Fay stated that TVN is a wonderful network but only as useful to all its members if Reps pass information from meetings to their u3as.
Comments on the Report.
4.8 Fay said that a new Treasurer could explore making use of Beacon but will need to use a system he is comfortable with, at present Beacon is used for TVN Contacts lists.
4.9 Reps. find receiving copies of the Reports before a meeting very useful as they can be referred to when reporting to their own committee.
4.10 The EDI committee is a national committee. The new handbook should be useful for u3a Chairs, committees, and group leaders.
 5 Treasurer’s Report   Derek Randall   Financial Statement to the 27th October 2023 
Due to an oversight for which Fay apologised this had not been sent with the agenda. It will be sent as soon as possible. Nevertheless, Derek proceeded with his report.
5.1 The ten events held to date have broken even with £2241 income and £2246 expenditure.
5.2 Administration costs incurred to date amount to £1700.55 and include hire of premises at Benson for Reps meetings, the annual fee for the website and the Zoom licence for the year.

5.3 The accounts currently show a deficit of £1694.73. The year end deficit is anticipated to be around £2000. 

5.4 The bank statement dated 5th October shows a balance of £9807.25.
Income of £235 due from Ticket Source will be shown on the next Bank statement.
Taking into account three unpresented cheques the total value of assets is £9569.30. 
In response to a query regarding the deficit Derek explained that it had been previously agreed that TVN should reduce the total value of assets over time.
6. SE Region Trustee’s report Susie Berry 
6.1 The SE Region autumn gathering will take place on Thursday 16th November at 10 am. This is open to all members; Susie will send the Zoom log-in to all Reps.

The Gathering will focus on Subject advisers, it is anticipated that three Subject advisers will speak about what they do.
6.2 The Trust AGM can be viewed on catch-up on the website. There are also videos of three presentations available on the You-Tube channel via the website.
6.3 Restructuring. Currently the Trust is piloting a model where Governance is split between the Board and a Council. At the AGM U3as elect Trustees of the Third Age Trust, these are not representatives of a u3a. Restructuring is based on establishing a Board where the Trustees focus on governance and compliance, these Trustees will need to have specific skills and expertise to enable them to deal with Finance, Legal and Governance. They will be elected from and by members. Alongside the Board there is a Council made up the current Regional Trustee reps. This Council will have more time to discuss problems relating to u3as and will be delegated to deal with any issues raised.

All current committees and working groups will close by the end of the year.
Any new committees set up to deal with specific issues will include Trustees and u3a members.
The pilot will be reviewed in June 2024 and the Board could decide to take the proposal for restructuring to the 2024 AGM or it may decide further changes are needed and defer.

In response to queries and comments Susie explained that the existing nine English Regions and three Nations will elect representatives to the Council. There will be direct liaison between Regions, Nations, and the Council and u3as will also be able to put proposals to the Council. The Council Reps will have more time to deal with these. 
Susie agreed that the Council and the Board will be working at the same level. It is suggested that the Chair of the Council will be an ex-officio member of the Board and the Vice Chair of the Board will be a member of the Council. Currently Susie is Chair of the pilot Council and will let Reps have the Council’s dedicated e-mail address.
She asked Reps and u3as to send the Council comments and subjects for discussion. Some subjects already discussed have been i/ paid tutors, advice around this subject is to be clarified, ii/ short courses, these could run as an interest group for a specified time e.g., based on a university term, then either stop or continue at a higher level.

Faringdon Rep commended the pilot scheme process of moving forward slowly and through consultation as a wise way forward.
Returning to the SE Region autumn gathering she was unsure which Subject advisers had committed to speak, possibly Languages and Creative writing. But they will include advice on how Subject Advisers can help Interest group leaders.
7 Network Link   Avis Furness (sent to Reps with the agenda)
A Network Link meeting was held on 12th October on Zoom. It was attended by about 100 participants UK wide and, for the first time, some from overseas with three members of u3as in the Auckland area of New Zealand joining the meeting.
The programme included items on u3a radio and podcasts, the u3a Festival in 2024 in York, and a presentation about public relation advisors followed by a lively discussion on publicity, with some good ideas from members.   
As a member of the Network Link team Avis would be pleased to hear any ideas about topics you would like to be covered in future meetings. 
She also maintains the mailing list for Network Link, let her know if you or any of your u3a’s members would like to receive information about future events. u3anetworklinkmeeting@gmail.com
The next Network Link meeting will be on Zoom on February 12th, 2024.

Information on Networks may be found at https://www.u3a.org.uk/advice/u3a-networks
Reps were encouraged to view the presentation about the Festival in York 2024, there will be a link on the Trust website. It will take place 18-20th July. Bookings will be available shortly.
8 Discussion and Q and A. 
8.1 Members of a u3a participating in an Interest group of another u3a.
Do any u3as allow members of other, local u3as to join an interest group without becoming an Associate Member? Have there been issues? What happens if a full member wants the place? 


Banbury u3a
It can be difficult to identify members from other u3as.

i/ Susie cautioned u3as against using the term “Associate Member” which has over time been used in several contexts. Originally it was used for members who could attend groups only but not larger (e.g., monthly) gatherings.

ii/ Chinnor have Guest members, they are recorded on Beacon.

iii/ Chalfonts require a full membership fee if anyone from another u3a wants to join a particular group.
They also run a joint group with a neighbouring u3a.

iv/ Goring Gap allow other u3a members to join one group, but it is difficult to check membership.

v/ Two taster sessions are offered, one only for each of two groups.
vi/ Bracknell Forest require a membership fee minus the capitation and maintain a separate list on Beacon.
vii/ It was noted that groups are usually self-funded, membership of the u3a does not cover their expenses.
viii/ If groups are full a group leader can offer to help set up another group.
8.2 Groups coordinators group within TVN, other peer groups within TVN 
Bicester u3a & Avis 
While TVN meetings provide a valuable opportunity for Reps to spend time together is there also further opportunity for Peer groups to be set up for group co-ordinators and others.
Avis received this request from Bicester following the previous Reps meeting. The idea being that Groups Coordinators from TVN u3as could get together to discuss issues and swap good ideas etc.

i/ TVN committee agree, and it could be extended to other areas.

Peer Support Groups have been tried in other Networks and Regions very successfully.
There is a document explaining how Peer Support Groups work and how to set them up. Avis will send this to all Reps.

ii/ Avis will be happy to set up and chair a Peer Support Group for Groups Coordinators with meetings offering informal discussion and exchange of ideas.

Avis asked Reps to confirm their u3a groups co-ordinator so that she can make contact and organise a Zoom meeting to decide how to proceed. 
Avis thanked Jan Laker (Bicester) for putting forward this suggestion.

8.3 What are the views of u3as on Honorary Membership? 



Bracknell Forest
Awarded to members who have resigned through ill-health, the idea is to keep in touch. Honorary Members are entitled to attend open meetings and receive the newsletter.

i/ In some u3as this has been awarded to those who have made a significant/specific contribution to their u3a.

In other u3as it is awarded to those who have been members for a long time.

ii/ Transparent criteria need to be applied to Honorary Membership 

iii/ Some u3as give past Chairs the title of President; they have no voting rights. U3as were advised that if this applies it should be included in their Constitution.
9 Events Team Report Susie Berry  

9.1 Events continue to be well attended and fees kept to a minimum.
 Ideas have been received and please keep sending them plus contact details of any speakers to Susie. 
9.2 Future Events

Thursday 2nd November – Frida Kahlo & Georgia O’Keefe. A talk by Keith Appleby at 2pm

Wednesday 15th November – Abba presented by Clive Aronson at 10:30am
Thursday 30th November – My Falklands War. A talk by Dr Chris Parry at 2.30pm
December – Christmas Quiz – Avis

The January 2024 program is also planned.

Details of Events are usually put on the website around 1 month in advance.
9.3 A meeting for Treasurers was held on Zoom in August. It focussed on card readers but there seemed to be no simple resolution around their use. The meeting was set to be recorded but Mike has been unable to sort this, instead he will put u3as in touch. There is also up-dated advice on card readers on the National website.
10 Information  

10.1 Speaker Database (maintained by Avis). Avis will be attending to the Speakers contact list. Information regarding fees will be included if available. Please continue to let her know if speakers are particularly good and those who are not.
10.2 Face Book (maintained by Avis Furness) There are fifty-four members. Please mention it to members and encourage them to join, it is a closed group for members only. Look for u3a Thames Valley Network in the Facebook search box or use https://www.facebook.co/groups/377393767067766  
10.3. List of Interest Groups (maintained by Fay) Please send information to Fay. 
10.4 TVN Contacts list (maintained by Chair). Please let Fay have up-dates when they occur.
10.5 Events Contact List (maintained by Mike Price) Recently revised in advance of inclusion on Beacon. There are one thousand on this list. Mike sent an e-mail asking members if they wished to remain on the list, if members have not replied please e-mail Mike and ask to be included.
10.6 Website (maintained by David Morton) www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk This is updated regularly and there to be used.
11 AOB 
11.1 Haddenham asked whether u3as offer First Aid at general meetings. Is there an obligation to provide First Aid? Are there any guidelines? Is there training?
i/ There is no legal obligation to provide First Aid.

ii/ Some u3as encourage group leaders and members to take part in First Aid training, for example, with the Red Cross. Certificates can be for three years.
Some are available as a team, or on a rota for meetings.

iii/ Under the Insurance if First Aid is offered members will not be held to account.

iv/ A policy is needed for Interest groups.

v/ It is the responsibility of members to inform someone of underlying conditions such as diabetes, allergies.
11.2 SiteWorks will be running the new website; there will be a charge of £50 per u3a per annum from 2025.
11.3 Copies of the new u3a leaflet are now available and Reps were able to take some at close of the meeting.

11.4 Following the TVN AGM there will be a Peer Groups workshop afternoon.
12. Date and Venue of next Reps’ meeting:

Future meetings: Friday 2nd February 2024 10.30am on Zoom, Friday 3rd May (AGM and Reps meeting) 10.30pm at Benson Parish Hall, OX10 6LZ.
Please register using TicketSource. This helps our administration, please ask for help if you are unsure.
Date …………….              
Chair ………………  
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Chair TVN Fay Sinai fay.sinai@icloud.com 
TVN  www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk  
SE Region https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east  
SE Region Trustee https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east/contact 
Facebook group https://www.facebook.com/groups/377393767067766 or search Facebook for Thames Valley Network. 
SERN South East Region Network 
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